Jacqueline Hitchcock Kearney
1921-2013

Jacqueline H. Kearney became a member of the Friends Meeting of Washington in 1954, having
grown up a Quaker in Wilmington, Delaware and Baltimore, and attending the George School.
Her husband, Robert F. Kearney, was an active Catholic but made no objection to her
application to this Meeting when her children came of age to attend Sunday worship. All three
children (Linda, Janice, Stephen) became associate members if the meeting before moving on in
their spiritual journeys.

While Jacqueline was not able to not attend meetings for worship here even in the early years
of her membership, from the late 1950s until last year she was regularly contacted regarding
her continued membership and she steadfastly requested that her membership at this Meeting
be continued. A rely to our letter of 2013, written by her daughter, informed us that Jacqueline
Kearney had passed away.



